WEST WRATTING VILLAGE HALL MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE
ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING
Minutes of the AGM held on Monday 8th December, 2014
Present: 
Mike Rowland


Diana Edwards


Anne Catchpole





Maggie Attewell 


Linda Gorman


Les Greig





Jenny Knowelden


Nigel Heath



Sisse McCall


Mira Nichols


John Fellows


Mick Lock



Hanneke Okkenhaug

Lesley Woodward


	1.
	Welcome and Apologies:

The Chairman welcomed the Committee, members of the Parish Council and friends of the Village Hall. 
Apologies for absence were received from Sherry O’Donovan, Ben Willcocks, Darren Mercer, John Harvey, Nigel Job and Steve Edwards.


	2.
	Minutes of 2013 AGM:

The Minutes of the AGM held on 9th December 2013 were proposed by John Fellows and seconded by Linda Gorman as an accurate report of the proceedings. 


	3.
	Matters Arising: 

All were dealt with in the Chairman’s Report or under the agenda headings.


	4.
	Chairman’s Report:

As last year the committee has met six times and there has never been any shortage of issues to discuss! 
Maggie Attewell has continued to manage the bookings system efficiently, and to cope with some of the surprises.  Regular bookings are reasonably steady with weekly sessions of Aerobics and Zumba.  We have lost the karate class which, after four successful years, outgrew the available space.  The gap has been partly filled with weekly T’ai Chi Chi Kung which promises to become a regular session.  Whilst this all sounds very healthy, physically as well as financially, it is worth noting that we no longer have a regular class involving younger people.  We continue to have a good range of ad hoc bookings including parties for various age groups, (including a Meerkat first), a health talk (Parish Nurse Project) a police surgery, an art display, wine tasting, and we narrowly escaped our first sleep-over.  Acting as a pit stop for a major cycling event is something we may not wish to repeat.  Once again we have held our hire charges steady; we must take care to remain competitive.  
In terms of income and expenditure trends, we have seen a substantial drop in maintenance costs and I‘d like to pay tribute particularly to Les Greig for many hours of painstaking work on fire-proofing the curtains, improving the safety-related signage, and for doing his best to maintain and repair our extensive flat roof - more on this later.  He has also dealt with a number of electrical issues.  
Income has been well sustained.  On donations and fund raising, I’d like to make special mention of Sherry and Phil O’Donovan for donations received following the progressive supper and the wine tasting event, and of Colin and Sisse McCall for helping organise an innovative art display and for showing splendid opportunism in obtaining an array of high quality display boards for a very favourable price.  We can hope that all of these very popular and effective fund raisers will be repeated.  
This year saw the departure of Don Baker and thanks go to Ben Willcocks for taking on the task of grass cutting and hedge cutting.  Sheila Mayes decided to give up her monthly hall cleaning session and we were grateful, indeed relieved, when Jenny Knowelden stepped forward to take on this role.  Because some modest remuneration is involved, Jenny has therefore ceased to be a Trustee/Committee Member but we hope to continue to see her around the table as a village hall friend.  
Earlier in the year, an electrical short in the toilet block pointed towards a leak in the flat roof.  This was made electrically safe by Steve Housden and Les Grieg again attempted substantial repairs on the roof (a notoriously difficult task).  Sadly, some six months later, we had a recurrence on a much more serious scale and further inspection revealed areas of sagging and ponding over much of the roof.  It is clear that the time has come for a major refurbishment.  Nigel Heath and Ian Catchpole have again been very helpful in suggesting the way forward.  Lander and Linsey Roofing Ltd have been asked to try and effect a further repair to give us a temporary reprieve but conditions so far have been too wet to permit this.  John Barton of HPN Chartered Accountants and Surveyors has made two visits, the first a careful review without obligation to assess the problem. The second visit was to measure up and take on board our detailed wishes and concerns, prior to officially drawing up a specification/schedule of work for refurbishment of the flat roof, and remedial work to the bell tower.  This document is expected imminently and, once the content is agreed, will be put out to tender.  The professional fee for this service is in excess of £1000 and huge thanks go to Phil and Sherry O’Donovan for undertaking to underwrite this cost.  Nigel Heath has kindly undertaken to cost the schedule and I have sought guidance on two occasions from Jane Darlington on seeking a grant to cover this work.  Depending on the likely cost, two appropriate sources, both under the umbrella of the Cambridge Community Fund (CCF), are the Wadlow Wind Farm Community Fund (WWCF) (application date Feb 2015, decision-making local) and Amey Cespa (decision-making national).  I shall continue to keep West Wratting Parish Council well informed as to progress.  
Furniture storage has been discussed on several occasions during the past year and I will return to this in the regular committee meeting which follows this AGM.  
Despite the major anxiety triggered by the demise of our flat roof, this year has had a very positive feel.  There has been no shortage of innovative ideas for worthwhile new events and fund raisers and the Committee has felt strong, involved and committed, as have other village residents.  More than ever there has been a need, as well as a requirement, for continuing committee representation from the Parish Council and I am grateful to Sisse McCall with her substantial experience and knowledge of history, now joined by Mira Nichols.  Hon Treasurer Diana Edwards and Hon Secretary Anne Catchpole have continued to fulfil their roles admirably, and for this I am most thankful.  At some stage in 2015, we may expect to lose Diana and we must plan to fill that gap as best we may.  Linda Gorman (PCC representative) and Lesley Woodward (Zumba representative) are stepping down and I thank them for their past contributions, particularly Lesley who has continued to be very much involved despite relinquishing her secretarial role two years ago.  
Let us see what 2015 brings – it won’t be boring!  



	5.
	Treasurer’s Report:

Diana Edwards circulated a summary of the accounts for the period 1st October 2013 to 30th September 2014. They show hall income for the year of £4,176, which is down from last year (£6,987) mainly because we have received no grant income this year. However, our outgoings have also reduced to £2,281, from £6,987. Cash and bank total £7,813, an improvement on last year, which puts us in a healthy position. Diana also reported that being able to view the bank balance online was helpful. The accounts have once again been independently examined by Kathleen Saunders.   


	6.
	Election of new Committee Members:
Mike Rowland welcomed four nominations for new members who were duly elected nem con: 

· Hanneke Okkenhaug: proposed by Mira Nichols; seconded by Diana Edwards 

· Mick Lock: proposed by Lesley Woodward; seconded by Sisse McCall

· Nigel Heath: proposed by Diana Edwards; seconded by Mira Nichols

· Steve Edwards: proposed by Sisse McCall; seconded by Mike Rowland



	7.
	Resignation of Committee: 
The Committee resigned, and was re-elected en bloc, with the exception of Jenny Knowelden, whose small remuneration for cleaning services means she is no longer eligible to sit on the Committee, and of Linda Gorman and Lesley Woodward who have not sought re-election.
The Committee thanks Sisse McCall for generously providing refreshments this evening.

Anne Catchpole, Honorary Secretary
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